Bassenthwaite Parish Council
Minutes of a virtual meeting of Bassenthwaite Parish Council 

 held on Thursday 2nd July 2020 at 7.30pm.
 Bass meeting 154         
 Councillors Present: J Stephens (Chairman), H Reb, K Armstrong (Intermittent), N Harrop & 

                                     J Mattinson.                                                                                                    

Also Present: E Clark (clerk).                         

1) Apologies – Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Cllr Langcake, Cllr James & Cllr Trafford.
 2)   Minutes - Resolved – that the Chair sign the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 5th of March 2020.
3) Public Participation – no members of the public present.     
    4)  Requests for Dispensations - There were no requests for dispensations.

    5)  Declaration of Interests – There were no declarations of interest.
    6)  Cumbria Constabulary – it was noted that the new monthly newsletter had no relevance to the parish (centres on Keswick & Cockermouth) and was therefore meaningless. 
      7)  Chairman’s Announcements       
a) Mike McKinley (Chairman of the LDNPA) was named in June as the new Chairman of National Parks England. This is the umbrella organisation that brings together the ten English National Park Authorities and gives them a collective voice.    

b) The Digital Borderlands Voucher Scheme offers additional funding to help eligible rural businesses and residents connect to gigabit capable broadband.  Homes and businesses with broadband speeds of less than 30Mbps can use vouchers to support the cost of installing new gigabit-capable connections when part of a group scheme.

           Group projects are when two or more residents and/or SMEs get together to combine their vouchers towards the shared cost of installation. For further information please call 01670 626001 or email digitalvouchers@borderlandsgrowth.com.                                                                                                                                                         

         8)  Payment of Accounts & Receipts Received
        The following payments were considered & approved for payment:  
     a)  Clerk’s Salary 01.04.20 to 30.06.20




 £ 451.38

     b)  Clerk’s Expenses - Postage                                                                             £   11.58

     c)  HM Revenue & Customs – PAYE



                           £ 112.60

     d) Tivoli – Grasscutting April, May, June & July                                               £ 814.04

     e)  Allerdale Borough Council – Annual Playground Inspection                        £   67.20
     f)  CALC – Annual Membership   




             £ 144.54

     g)  Community Heartbeat – Annual Support Aug 19 – Aug 20    

£ 151.20 
     h)  Keswick & Community First Responders - Donation             

£   60.00

     i)   Parish Room Management Committee – Water Rates             

£ 130.17

     j)   Zurich Insurance (01.06.20 – 31.05.21)                                   
             £ 928.27

     k)  J Stephens – Weebly (Website Hosting)                                                        £   83.81

     l)   GNAA – Donation in Memory of Martin Mawson
                                       £   40.00
    m)  Mrs E Bell – Internal Auditor


                                       £   25.00
       
     n)  Bassenthwaite PCC – Grass Cutting 1st Installment                                      £ 500.00

     o)  G Oliver (Friends of Bass School) – Covid19 Assistance Grant                   £ 200.00  
           The following receipts received were noted:

           Allerdale Borough Council - Precept – 1st Installment 

           £3675.00

           Electricity North West -Wayleaves          



           £    36.02

           HMRC – VAT Refund




                        £  348.14  

           Cartmell Shepherd – Sale of Hearse House

                        £3537.76      

       9) Financial Report - The balance as at the 30th of June 2020 is £22,125.64 on all three PC accounts. The bank reconciliation as at the 31st of May 2020 was considered & approved.  
    10)  Planning
       a)  Ref No: 7/2020/2149 – Two storey side extension – Orchard Cottage, Bassenthwaite – no objection from the Parish Council
       b)  Ref No:  7/2019/2287 - replace existing treatment plant with sewage pumping station.  Installation of 600m of rising main from new sewage pumping station to connect to the United Utilities manhole – 1, Butts Meadow, Bassenthwaite – no objection from pc & approved by LDNPA 23/04/20
       c)  Ref No:  7/2020/2043 – Alteration & extensions to dwelling (revised scheme following approval ref. 7/2018/2140) – Trusmadoor, Bassenthwaite – no objection from pc & approved by LDNA 30/04/20.
       d)  Ref No: 7/2020/2044 & 7/2020/2045 – change of use from Church Rooms to dwelling house & associated works – Bassenthwaite Church Rooms & Hearse House – approved by LDNPA 23/03/20.

       e)  Ref No: 7/2020/2009 – The proposals are to convert the existing boathouse into a reception and office space for staff on the ground floor and an apartment on the first floor.  The proposals also seek to extend the boathouse to create lavatories, and a kit store and a carport below – Bassenfell Manor, Bassenthwaite, to Junction with A591 at Kilnhill – approved by LDNPA 16/03/20.              
       f)  Ref No: 7/2020/2014 – Replacement of a single-storey conservatory on the south east elevation of the property – Yew Tree, Bassenthwaite – approved by the LDNPA 06/03/20.

g)  Ref No: 7/2020/2010 – Installation of sewage treatment package to replace old brick septic tank – Birks Hill, Bassenthwaite – approved by LDNPA 02/03/20.
h)  Ref No: 7/2020/2017 – Conversion of existing barn to dwelling and new detached garage and workshop – approved by LDNPA 06/03/20.   
i)  Ref No:  7/2020/2008 – Replacing small lean-to the front of the manor house with a two storey extension, to allow for a private access and stairwell to the first floor staff apartment – Alterations to the existing landscaping drive and parking to create more parking spaces – Bassenfell Manor, Bassenthwaite – approved by LDNPA 18/03/20.
11)  Highways – thanks were given to highways for the repairs to the drain at the bottom of The Rake.  However there is a blocked drain from the manhole at the bottom of The Rake that is causing the cover to lift in heavy rain.  The road surface is breaking up at the bottom of Winding Gate road end where it meets the A591.
   12)  Annual Governance & Accountability Return 2019/20
a) The council approved & authorised the Chairman & Responsible Financial Officer to sign the   certificate of Exemption to certify them exempt following confirmation that gross income or gross expenditure did not exceed £25,000 in the year ended 31st March 2020 and that all the criteria had been met. (AGAR Page 3)

b) The annual internal auditors report for 2019/20 (AGAR Page 4) was approved.

c)  The council approved & authorised the Chairman & the Responsible Financial Officer to sign the Annual Governance Statement 2019/20 (AGAR Page 5).                
                  d) The council approved & authorised the Chairman and the Responsible Financial Officer to sign the Accounting Statements 2019/20 of the Annual Return (AGAR Page 6). 

                   e)  The council approved & authorised the Chairman and Responsible Financial Officer to sign the accounts for the year ending 31st March 2020. 

           f)  It was noted that the Period of Exercise of Electors Rights be set from 29th June to the 7th August.
   13)  Standing Orders – the Standing Orders, Financial Regulations for 2020/21 and an addendum to enable virtual meetings were approved and adopted.
  14)  Beck Edge Grass Cutting Tender – two tenders were received and it was unanimously agreed that Gordie Oliver be awarded the work at a cost of £350.00.  
  15)  Councillor Vacancy – it was noted that there was currently one parish councillor vacancy.
  16)  Play Area – it was agreed to leave the swings at the play area as is for now and carry on with the monthly inspections.  Clerk to circulate the current play area inspection report. 
    17)  Historic Books – the books that are over 200 years old and illustrate the history of all the villages in Cumbria, are currently being held by Cllr Harrop who is setting up a loan system.  Anyone wishing to borrow the books can do so by contacting Cllr Harrop.   
    18)  Working Together Service – Cllr Stephens to check on any update on the scheme.
    19)  Footway Lighting – location plans of the footway lights in the parish were circulated by email and it was noted that there were 22 lights in Bassenthwaite and 2 at Castle Inn.  The energy cost, which would be payable by the parish council from April 2021 would be £880.07 plus vat.  
    20)  Items for next Agenda - new items to be with the clerk by Wednesday the 29th of July 2020.
     21)  Date of Next Meeting – it was noted that the next meeting of the Parish Council would be Thursday the 6th of August 2020.    
                                         The chair closed the meeting at 8.15 pm 
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